

# 高三英语



## 考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用2B铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号 涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写 的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What does the woman promise to do for the man?

A. Get his bag cleaned.

B. Look after his mom.

C. Teach him to paint.

2. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A watch.

B. A chair.

C. A game.

3. How many times did the woman ride roller coasters?

A. One.

B. Three.

C. Eight.

4. What does the woman suggest the man do?

A. Lie down.

B. Sit still.

C. Walk around

5. Where does the man ask the woman to go?

A. The normal baggage area.

B. The oversized baggage counter.

C. The overweight baggage area.

第二节 (共15小题:每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What did the woman do to the red car?

A. She pushed it back casually. B. She put her heavy bags on it.

C. She accidentally scratched it.

7. What does the woman decide to do at last?

A. Go to a grocery store.

B. Talk to the car owners.

C. Leave a note.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。》

8. What did the man do at the Johnsons' party?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

A. He swam in a pool,

B. He danced on the table.

C. He performed a magic.

9. How does the woman find the man's behavior at Lisa's graduation celebration?

A. Embarrassing.

B. Interesting.

C. Meaningful.

微信客服: zizzs2018

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第1页(共8页)】

LG

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. When will the man go to Africa on holiday?

A. In July. B. In August. C. In September.

11. Why will the man send a WeChat message to John?

A. To check on office seats.

B. To ask for his ID number.

C. To tell him to book tickets

12. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A, Former schoolmates, B. Guide and traveler, C. Boss and secretary.

听第9段材料, 回答第13至16题。

13. How long does the woman sleep every night these days?

A. Six to seven hours.

B. Seven to eight hours.

C. Eight to nine hours.

14. Why does the woman feel sick?

A. She has no friends to talk to. B. She does badly in her studies. C. She is under too much pressure.

15. What is the woman advised to do?

A. Do less exercise. B. Listen to light music. C. Avoid taking pills.

16. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a clinic. B. At school. C. At home.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题

17. Which is Raymond Blanc's native country?

A. Germany. B. Britain. C. France.

18. What does Raymond Blanc do?

A. A TV host. B. An editor. C. A chef.

19. What is special about the menu in the Brasserie Blanc restaurants?

A. It changes with seasons. B. It is just designed for kids. C. It mainly focuses on wine.

20. What is the present price of the 3-course meal?

A. \$ 15. C. \$ 66.

#### 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

# Welcome to the 2022 Hal Leonard Vocal(声乐的) Competition

2022 will be the twelfth year of the annual Hal Leonard Vocal Competition, an innovative online competition for singers. This is the only vocal competition for all of North America aimed at young singers, aged 23 and under, and one of the first competitions for music students held entirely online on YouTube.

Unlike almost every other music competition, there is no entry fee, making it accessible to any qualified singer, who records a video of singing a song, and then posts it on the Internet by the deadline. This saves the commonly encountered expenses of traveling to specific destinations, as is the case in conventional music competitions.

It includes four age categories:

• Children: 12 and under

• Early Teens: 13~15

● High School: 16~18 V

• College Undergraduates/Young Adults: 19~23

A certain amount of money is awarded to first place winners in each category, and valuable gift certificates are awarded to those singers placed second and third. Gift certificates are also possible for those named Honorable Mention.

【高三 12 月质量检测・英语 第 2 页(共 8 页)】

LG



#### Notice:

- Video entries must be submitted before February 2, 2022.
- The video must clearly show your face. A stationary camera position throughout, showing your face and most of your body, is perfectly acceptable, even preferable.
- Singers are required to sing their selections from memory. If a singer's performance is not memorized, the entry will be disqualified.
- You may sing with a live pianist in your video entry, or you may sing with official Hal Leonard recorded accompaniments. We will not accept unaccompanied entries. You can not accompany yourself.
- You are required to introduce yourself and your selections in the video, either verbally before your selection or with a title card before the songs.
- 21. How is the competition different from other music competitions?

A. It is held annually.

B. It charges no entry fee.

C. It is aimed at teens.

D. It offers travel chances.

22. What will go to the first place winners?

A. Cash prizes.

B. Travel tickets.

C. Gift certificates.

D. Expensive cameras.

23. What are the participants required to do in their video entries?

A. Hide their faces all the time.

B. Accompany themselves alone.

C. Sing songs from their memory.

D. Avoid introducing themselves.

В

If you tried to give rock 'n' roll another name, you might have called it Chuck Berry.

Chuck Berry was 29 years old in 1955. He'd been playing mostly blues and R&B standards in a St. Louis club for several years. But he had started writing his own songs, combining elements of white country music. On a Friday night in May, 1955, he drove up to Chicago to catch a show by the blues great Muddy Waters. After the performance, he casually asked him, "How do you get in touch with a record company?"

"Why don't you go and see Leonard Chess on 47th?" Muddy Waters replied.

So early Monday morning, Berry went to Chess Records and positioned himself in a store across the street. When Leonard Chess arrived, Berry ran over and made a <u>pitch</u>. Chess was impressed by the young man's self confidence and told him to come back with a tape of his own material.

Berry returned the following week, bringing with him the other members of the club and four new songs.

"And we set the band up, and we played all four of them," Berry said. "We don't know what they were saying, but they listened."

Berry thought they were listening to "Wee Wee Hours", a blues song. After all, Chess Records was known around Chicago as a blues label(商标). But Leonard Chess was fascinated by "Ida Mae" that Berry had adapted from a traditional country tune called "Ida Red".

Chess was sure the new song could be a hit but he didn't like the name. It was too rural(土气的). But nobody could think of a name. They looked around and saw a shoe box with Maybellene printed on it. Leonard Chess said, "Why don't we name it 'Maybellene'?"

"Maybellene" quickly rose to No. 1 on the R&B chart. Two weeks later, it hit No. 5 on the all-important pop chart.

In the years following "Maybellene", Chuck Berry produced an astonishing string of hits, such as "Roll Over Beethoven" "School Days" and "Sweet Little Sixteen".

In 1972, Chuck Berry finally scored a number-one hit on the pop chart with an even more rural name: "My Ding-A-Ling".

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第3页(共8页)】

LG



A. Performance.

24. Why did Chuck Berry go to Chicago on the Friday night in May, 1955?

A. To sell his first record.

B. To find a record company.

D. To interview Muddy Waters.

C. To watch a performance.

25. What does the underlined word "pitch" in paragraph 4 mean?

B. Argument. C. Invitation.

D. Self introduction

26. How did Leonard Chess get the name "Maybellene" for the song?

A. He was inspired by the sweet music.

B. He accidently saw a shoe label.

C. It was recommended by an ad agency.

D. It was the result of thorough research.

27. What can be inferred from the text?

A. The name of a song is not so important.

B. "Wee Wee Hours" is a typical rock song.

C. "Ida Mae" is much better than "Ida Red".

D. "My Ding A-Ling" is not good enough.

C

By now, you've likely heard of the metaverse(元宇宙).

Last month, Mark Zuckerberg sent everyone running to their dictionaries to figure out what he was talking about when he said Facebook was changing its name to Meta and declared the metaverse not only the future for his company, but the future for the Internet.

Actually, the word and concept aren't new. Neal Stephenson made up the term in his 1991 science-fiction book Snow Crash, in which people use avatars(分身) to explore an online world. A number of small metaverses have since developed, where people can do many real life things—like working out, meeting with colleagues, or taking a class—but all online and through a pair of eyeglasses that costs around \$3,500 and other more expensive equipment.

"They are virtual worlds where you feel like you're inside a cool video game. But it's so much more than a game because it's like the Internet, where you're socially connected and you can do almost anything in the metaverse," said Jason Moore who teaches virtual art at Brooklyn College and spends a couple of hours in the metaverse every day. "There are currently a handful of mostly unconnected metaverse platforms, including VRChat, NeosVR, and my studio at the college."

He hopes that cheaper equipment and faster Internet connections might put it within mainstream applications like tourism and provide us with the most powerful educational tool ever invented within a couple of years.

But Frances Haugen, a former Google's designer, warns that metaverses could harm personal calculation skills and further divide societies as each user stays in their own virtual realities. She is also worried that they are likely to become more addictive than the current social media and rob people of more personal information.

28. Who invented the word and concept of metaverses?

A. Jason Moore.

B. Frances Haugen.

C. Mark Zuckerberg.

D. Neal Stephenson.

29. What can we most probably do in Jason Moore's metaverse?

A. Take a class.

B. Work out with friends.

C. Play video games.

D. Tour around the world.

30. Which of the following can best describe Frances Haugen's attitude to metaverses?

A. Positive.

B. Disapproving.

C. Unconcerned.

D. Excited.

微信客服: zizzs2018

31. What is the suitable title for the text?

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

A. A Very Brief Introduction to the So-called Metaverses

B. The Advantages and Disadvantages of the Metaverses

C. Why Did Facebook Want to Change Its Name to Meta?

D. What Do Scientists and Experts Think of the Metaverses?

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第4页(共8页)】

LG

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

T

Last year, more than 130 million tons of single use plastics were thrown away. Now, a new report finds that just 20 companies produced more than half of all single use plastic waste worldwide.

The report, published Tuesday by Australia's Minderoo Foundation, offers one of the fullest accountings of the companies behind the production of single use plastics that researchers believe could account for as much as 10% of global greenhouse emissions by 2050. The study has further identified 20 companies as the source of 55% of the world's single-use plastic waste in 2020, while the top 100 companies account for more than 90%.

The report also has studied the money invested(投資) in the production of single use plastics. It finds that 20 biggest investors hold shares worth close to \$300 billion in the single use plastic producers. The top three investors are US-based Vanguard Group. BlackRock and Capital Group, which according to the report have an estimated \$6 billion invested in the production of single-use plastics.

Since most plastic is made from oil and gas, the production and consumption of plastic is becoming a significant driver of the climate crisis. The report warns that in the next five years, the global capacity to produce the materials needed for single use plastics could grow by more than 30%. And much of the resulting single use plastic waste will end up as pollution in developing countries with poor plastic waste management systems, according to the report.

Solving the issue will require serious changes from producers, investors and banks, the authors write. The report says that producers of polymers—known as the building blocks of plastics—should begin disclosing their single-use plastic waste "footprint", while banks and investors should entirely stop their financing, in stages, that goes toward the production of single-use plastics. In addition, search for more environment-friendly materials should be encouraged.

32. How much single use plastic waste was produced by the top 20 companies in 2020?

A. About 13 million tons.

B. About 65 million tons.

C. About 71, 5 million tons.

D. About 117 million tons.

33. Where are the top three investors from?

A China

B. The UK.

C. Australia,

D The US

- 34. What does the fourth paragraph focus on?
  - A. The causes of the global warming.
  - B. The potential harmful effects of plastic.
  - C. The materials used to produce plastic.
  - D. The fast growth of the plastic waste.
- 35. Which measure is mentioned to reduce the plastic waste?
  - A. Plastic producers should pay for the waste.
  - B. Plastic waste can be exported to poor countries.
  - C. The production of single-use plastics should be stopped now.
  - D. More efforts are needed to replace plastics with other materials.
- 第二节 (共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Digital citizenship can be defined as thinking critically, behaving safely, and participating responsibly in the digital world. Today, we will look at how teachers can support good digital citizenship through safe, kind and healthy use of social media.

【高三 12 月质量检测・英语 第 5 页(共 8 页)】

LG



36 . How does it make them feel? Do the young people want to change anything about the way they interact with others online?

Next, explain such problems as cyberbullying(网络欺凌) and hate speech. <u>37</u>. They should also know how to deal with them. In addition, teachers should let students know that they are available to help when they face these online problems.

Use social media to stay in touch. Teachers should choose a social media their students often use. Teachers can limit posts or messages to once or twice per class period. <u>38</u>, so one person's question can be shared by others. But teachers have to make sure they do not help one student without giving the same information to the other students.

Teachers need to set time limits for using social media with students. Teachers could say they will only answer questions until nine at night on school nights, for example, 39.

Part of digital citizenship is related to privacy. When sharing something done in class, teachers must remember to post pictures of students' work but not of the students themselves, \_\_40\_\_,

Social media is an increasingly important part of students' lives. With the guidance of teachers, young people can learn to become good digital citizens.

- A. Forbid students spreading hate speech online
- B. This is done to protect the online privacy of students
- C. Students should provide the necessary information to teachers
- D. Young people need to recognize the differences among these issues
- E. They have to let students know that teachers need to stay offline, too
- F. Teachers can begin by talking with students about how they use social media
- G. Another idea is to encourage students to ask questions on the shared social media

### 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

6

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

At 7:00 am on July 26, I found myself hiding under a large rock with "strangers" telling jokes as it rained heavily with thunder. I was \_\_41\_\_ the end to the journey that led me here, one hike(徒步旅行) that had \_\_42\_ five months earlier at Amicalola Falls State Park in Georgia. While \_\_43\_\_ under the rock, with only two miles ahead, I thought, "This is the \_\_44\_\_ test? Good one!"

My 45 had taken me through 14 states along the Appalachian Mountain range, over endless mountains and forests, and through it all, various 46 seemed endless too. 47 . I received random kindness along the way to pull me through.

I started the hike without a partner, but I didn't travel <u>48</u>. Ride offering "angels", helpful repairmen and other <u>49</u> strangers formed a vast <u>50</u> that kept my hike going on.

On Day 5 of my hike, \_\_51 \_ in the cold February dusk. I rolled up to a shelter in Georgia and was \_\_52 by other hikers, among whom a girl about my age cheerfully introduced herself as "Skippy". Over the miles to come, together with these new \_\_53\_\_, I felt motivated to \_\_54\_\_ my hike.

After the first mountains of Virginia had fallen behind us at 500 miles, the challenge of the hike became 55, as 1,700 miles of the same viewless climbs stretched on. Overcoming boredom 56 the real hikers from the quitters. I managed to 57 as those new friends kept me entertained and inspired.

When the \_\_58 \_\_ stopped, my fellow hikers and I pressed on and up. Softly, the clouds slipped away to 59 \_\_ the final half-mile to the summit(頂点). When I finally made it to the \_\_60 \_\_, I gave Skippy a hug.

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第6页(共8页)】

LG



41. A. creating	B, missing	C, adjusting	D, approaching
42. A. disappeared	B. begun	C. changed	D. failed
43. Λ. quarrelling	B. weeping	C. sheltering	D. swearing
44. A. first	B. final	C. easy	D. quick
45. A. joke	B. habit	C. journey	D. life
46. A. meetings	B. performances	C. experiences	D. challenges
47. A. Thankfully	B. Unfortunately	C. Regularly	D. Suddenly
48. A. asleep	B. alone	C. awake	D. alive
49. A. modest	B. supportive	C. helpless	D. honest
50. A. network	B. area	C. country	D. dilemma
51. A. resting	B. recovering	C. relaxing	D. trembling
52. A, educated	B. overlooked	C. welcomed	D. defeated
53, A. companions	B. competitors	C. examiners	D, servants
54. A. delay	B. cancel	C. record	D. continue
55. A. physical	B. distant	C. mental	D. ambiguous
56. A. removed	B. protected	C. benefited	D. separated
57. A. hold on	B, give in	C. break down	D. get away
58. Λ. earthquake	B. ceremony	C. storm	D. exhibition
59. A. make way for	$^{\mathbb{N}}$ B. take notice of	C. look forward to	D. catch up with
60. A. bottom	B. top	C. side	D. edge

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Dogs may be man's best friends, but let's not forget that a faithful fetching stick is a dog's another best friend if you don't have a tennis ball at hand.

So when Andrew Taylor noticed that there <u>61</u> (be) a lack of good sticks at his local park, he <u>62</u> (immediate) determined to take matters into his own hands.

The 59-year-old dad <u>63</u> had been chopping(放) off extra branches from some trees in his yard made a decision 64 (build) a "Stick Library" for all the local dogs.

After 65 (turn) the branches into several dozen conveniently sized 66 (piece), he put them into a hand crafted box 67 the words "Stick Library: Please Return" and brought it to the park.

Since Taylor and his daughter hosted a small neighborhood inauguration(开幕) party for the Stick Library, more than 50 dogs and their owners \_\_68\_\_(enjoy) a game of fetch with the sticks.

"As people started to arrive, there was a 69 (disbelieve) of how simple the idea was, but it's one of those ideas no one had thought of," said Faylor's daughter Tayla Reece, "All the dog owners appreciate 70, as they all have experienced the 'good stick search', which isn't always fruitful. It's an idea that just makes sense to them,"

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第7页(共8页)】

LG



修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Last Sunday's afternoon, I went sightseeing in the East Lake Park. When I was enjoying the fantastic scenery of the lake, something unpleasant had caught my eye. A young couple in the boat were eating, drinking but talking loudly. What's worse, they spat and even threw rubbishes into the lake, totally ignore the noticeable sign "No Littering" nearby.

Such improper behavior has left me deeply in thought. If all visitors do as a couple did, the lake will soon be severely polluting. We must mind their behavior in public places. Only in this way can we live clean and beautiful surroundings.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华、得知你的留学生朋友 Allen 寒假期间因故不能回国,想邀请他到你家共度春节。请你给他写 封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 写信目的;
- 2. 春节活动;
- 3. 表达期待。

8

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 开头和结束语已为你写好。

Dear Allen.

Yours, Li Hua

【高三12月质量检测・英语 第8页(共8页)】

LG

W. T. 1125. COM

nnn



# 高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

#### 听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

M: Look at my new bag! It is dyed with your paint in our classroom. My mom will kill me!

W: That's too bad! Sorry! I'll tell her what happened and send it to the laundry.

(Text 2)

M: I don't think I sat down once during that entire game. The two teams were very closely matched,

W: They were, weren't they? Those three hours just flew by.

(Text 3)

M; OK, I think we're about to take off. Have you ridden roller coasters?

W: Actually, this is the second time. The first time was when my daughter was eight years old.

(Text 4)

W: Now. Mr. Smith, you've just been operated on your stomach. Maybe you want to have a rest lying on the bed or sit still. But the best thing you should do is to get up and walk around right now.

M: OK! I'll do it, Mrs. Black.

(Text 5)

W: I still haven't seen my luggage come out. It's a big pink violin case,

M. Please go to the oversized baggage counter. This is the normal baggage area. We also have an overweight baggage area at the airport.

(Text 6)

W: Excuse me, do you know where the owner of this car is? I seemed to have scratched their car.

M. This red Toyota here? They just left, I think I saw them heading toward the grocery store. Did you back into it carelessly?

W: I opened the door to put my bags in the back, and my shopping cart rolled down the hill into the red Toyota,

M. That's unfortunate. Too bad that the car wasn't black like mine. You wouldn't even be able to see the seratch on my car.

W: I'd better leave them a note, anyway. They can decide whether or not to do anything about it.

(Text 7)

W: Please don't embarrass me at the party tonight.

M; Me, embarrass you? I think I'd never do that,

W. You have, though, more than once. At the Johnsons' party, you danced on the table while singing I Am a Woman!

M: Everybody thought it was funny and interesting.

W: Didn't you notice the awkward silence in the room when your song ended?

M: No. I didn't. But I did notice Mike nodding his head and Johnson smiling at me.

W: That's because they are showing politeness. Lhope you hadn't performed your magic at Lisa's graduation celebration. You fell into the pool carelessly. Oh! My God!

M; But that is because of crowds' sudden pushing, Everyone is friendly to us and can't trick me,

(Text 8)

M; Our university will be celebrating its hundredth anniversary next Friday. Shall we go back for a visit?

W: I'd love to. But aren't you going to have a holiday in Canada next week?

M: Well. I am thinking about going to Africa instead. and my parents suggested August because they wanted to go with me. So I have time to attend the celebration.

W: Great, It's been a decade since we left, Besides. John phoned me from his office five minutes ago to say that he would go with us,

M: OK! Then let's book three tickets for New York on July 9 online.

【高三12月质量检测・英语参考答案 第1页(共4页)】

LG



- W: But we can't make it without John's ID number.
- M; I can send a WeChat message to request it. And I think the earlier we reserve them, the easier we choose satisfactory seats, (Text 9)
- W: I'm sorry to trouble you. doctor. It's just that I have been feeling so sick and sleepy these days.
- M: Are you getting good sleep these days?
- W: Yeah, six to seven hours every night, but it's not deep sleep. And when I wake up. I have a pain in my legs. I also get headaches very easily.
- M; It sounds like you have a lot of stress. And your sleep time should be eight or nine hours if you are working very hard,
- W; Yes, I think so, I guess I'm worried too much about my students. In fact, every other day I have to get up as early as 5:00 am. I often dream some scenes where I am busy dealing with schoolwork.
- M: You should listen to some light music before going to bed and get more physical exercise to reduce your pressure. And you can chat with your close friends about your work and listen to their advice. Just take it easy.
- W: Oh, that's good advice.
- M: And I recommend taking some sleeping pills. You'd better come back in a fortnight and let's see how that works.
- W: Thanks very much.
- M: You're welcome.

(Text 10)

W: You can enjoy the delicious and unique flavors of typical French cooking when you and your guest enjoy our special offer of a 3-course meal with wine at the Brasserie Blanc restaurants. Raymond Blanc is one of Britain's most successful restaurant owners. He devotes himself to creating dishes that feature high quality seasonal ingredients from his native country France. If you have seen him on his extremely popular television shows, you will know he is a talented chef. He brings an extensive knowledge of ingredients to his cooking. Inspired by the dishes of his childhood, the Brasserie Blanc restaurants reflect their creator's desire to combine a relaxing and friendly setting with a popular menu that is regularly updated to reflect the seasons. Raymond Blanc is also the author of several cookery books. You will enjoy 3 courses chosen from a set menu along with a glass of wine each. The price of this offer has now been reduced from \$66 to \$15. Choose one from over 15 of his restaurants and enjoy lunch or dinner served with skill,

#### 参考答案

1~5 ACACB 6~10 CCBAB 11~15 BAACB 16~20 ACCAB

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了一个音乐比赛的相关信息。

- 21. B 细节理解题。根据第二段"Unlike almost every other music competition, there is no entry fee, making it accessible to any qualified singer..."可知·这个比赛与其他音乐比赛的不同之处是不收取参赛费。
- 22. A 细节理解题。根据第四段"A certain amount of money is awarded to first place winners in each category..."可知.一等奖的获得者可以获得现金奖励。
- 23. C 细节理解题。根据 **Notice** 部分"Singers are required to sing their selections from memory. If a singer's performance is not memorized, the entry will be disqualified, "可知,参赛者在参赛视频中必须要脱稿唱歌。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章回顾了摇滚乐巨星 Chuck Berry 的成名之路。

- 24. C 细节理解题。根据第二段"Cn a Friday night in May,1955,he drove up to Chicago to catch a show by the blues great Muddy Waters."可知答案。
- 25. D 词义猜测题。根据画线词前后的情景可推断,画线词与 Self introduction 同义: Chuck Berry 站在 Chess Records 唱片公司对面等的目的就是希望向该唱片公司的老板推销自己。他的自信表现也确实给对方留下了深刻印象。
- 26. B 细节理解题。根据第八段"They looked around and saw a shoe box with Maybellene printed on it. Leonard Chess said, 'Why don't we name it "Maybellene"?'"可知,他们是偶然看到了一个鞋盒上的商标,就那么随意定了个歌名。

【高三12月质量检测・英语参考答案 第2页(共4页)】

LG



27. A 推理判断题。根据第 26 题解析及最后一段"In 1972, Chuck Berry finally scored a number one hit on the pop chart with an even more rural name: 'My Ding A Ling', "可推断,歌名其实并不那么重要。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。近来元宇宙着实火了。那么这到底是个什么东西呢?请往下看。

- 28. D 细节理解题。根据第三段"Neal Stephenson made up the term in his 1991 science fiction book *Snow Crash*。"可知.这个概念是由科幻作家 Neal Stephenson 首创的。
- 29. A 推理判断题。根据第四段"... Jason Moore who teaches virtual art at Brooklyn College and spends a couple of hours in the metaverse every day."及"'There are currently a handful of mostly unconnected metaverse platforms, including VRChat. NeosVR, and my studio at the college.""可推断,我们可以在他的元宁宙工作室中上课。
- 30. B 观点态度题。根据第六段"But Frances Haugen... warns that.... She is also worried that..."可知,她对元宇宙是持否定态度的。
- 31. A 标题判断题。文章首先介绍了元宇宙的概念是由谁提出来的:接下来通过行内人士解释了元宇宙的现状及可能存在的问题,故"元宇宙简介"很适合作本文的标题。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要分析了一次性塑料的主要生产者、投资方、环境危害并提出了相应的处置策略。

- 32.C 数字计算题。根据第一段"Last year. more than 130 million tons of single use plastics were thrown away."及第二段"The study has further identified 20 companies as the source of 55% of the world's single use plastic waste in 2020,"可知答案。
- 33. D 细节理解题。根据第三段"The top three investors are US based Vanguard Group, BlackRock and Capital Group,"可知,一次性塑料的投资者主要来自美国。
- 31. B 段落大意题。第四段重在分桥一次性塑料垃圾可能对气候变化产生的影响及对环境可能带来的危害。
- 35. D 细节理解题。根据最后一段"In addition, search for more environment-friendly materials should be encouraged,"可知,我们需要加大力度寻找可替代材料。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了教师应该如何培养学生良好的上网习惯。

- 36. F 根据下一节主题句中的 Next 可知, F项"首先, 教师可以和学生聊聊他们是如何使用社交媒体的"符合。
- 37. D 根据空前"Next. explain such problems as cyberbullying(网络欺凌) and hate speech, "及空后"They should also know how to deal with them. "可知.D项"年轻人(学生)必须要有识别这些问题的能力"符合。
- 38. G 根据空前"Teachers can limit posts or messages to once or twice per class period."及空后"so one person's question can be shared by others."可知,G 项"另一个办法就是鼓励学生在全班共享的社交媒体上提问"符合。
- 39. E 前文谈到教师必须对师生互动时间设限。比如晚上9点以后教师就不再回复,故 E 项"他们得让学生知道老师也需要有离线时间"符合。
- 40. B 根据本节的主题句"Part of digital citizenship is related to privacy."可知,B项"这样做是为了保护学生的隐私"符合。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。作者在为期 5 个月的长途徒步旅行中得到陌生人的帮助和支持,这些陌生人的善意支撑作者顺利完成了艰难的旅行。

- 41. D "我"离这段 5 个月前始于(begun)佐治亚州的阿迈罗拉瀑布州立公园的长途徒步旅行的终点很近了(approaching)。
- 42.B 见上题解析。
- 43.C "我"躲(sheltering)在岩石下。
- 44.B "这是最后的(final)考验了吗?"
- 45. C "我"沿着阿巴拉契亚山脉徒步穿越了 14 个州, 越过了无尽的山脉和森林, 这段旅程(journey)中也有无尽的挑战(challenges)。
- 46.D 见上题解析。
- 47. A 幸运的是(Thankfully):一路上"我"得到了一些善意的帮助。
- 48. B 虽然在开始徒步旅行的时候,"我"没有一个伙伴,但是"我"并非独自一人(alone)旅行。
- 49. B 提供搭车服务的"天使"、乐于助人的修理工和其他提供支持的(supportive)人一起组成了一支巨大的人际关系网络(network).这使得"我"的徒步旅行得以继续。

【高三12月质量检测・英语参考答案 第3页(共4页)】

LG



- 50. A 见上题解析。
- 51. D "我"在寒冷的二月黄昏中瑟瑟发抖(trembling)。
- 52.C "我"受到其他徒步旅行者的欢迎(welcomed)。
- 53. A 在接下来的旅程中,因为和这些新伙伴(companions)一起,"我"有动力继续(continue)"我"的徒步旅行。
- 54.D 见上题解析。
- 55.C 徒步旅行的挑战变成了精神上的(mental)挑战。
- 56. D 克服乏味将真正的徒步旅行者和放弃者区分开来(separated)。
- 57. Λ 那些新朋友给了"我"快乐和鼓舞,"我"设法坚持了下来(hold on)。
- 58. C 暴风雨(storm)停了,"我"和"我"的同伴继续赶路。
- 59. A 云朵悄悄散开,露出了通往山顶的最后半英里。make way for 意为"为……让路
- 60. B 当"我"最终成功到达山顶(top)时,"我"拥抱了 Skippy。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。一位 57 岁的男士制作了"狗狗抓取棒图书馆", 狗主人可以从这里免费借用抓取棒。这一举措解决了很多 狗主人寻找抓取棒的难题。

- 61. was 考查动词的时态和主谓一致。根据主句的谓语动词 noticed 可知,此处是指过去的情况,故用一般过去时,又因为主语是 a lack of good sticks,故此处用 was。
- 62. immediately 考查词形转换。此处用赋给形容词的副词修饰动词 determined。
- 63. who/that 考查定语从句。分析句子结构可知:该空引导的是一个限制性定语从句,从句缺少主语,先行词是 The 59-year-old dad,故此处用关系代词 who that。
- 64. to build 考查非谓语动词。此处用所给动词的不定式作后置定语,修饰名词 decision。
- 65. turning 考查非谓语动词。此处用所给动词的动名词作介词 After 的宾语。
- 66. pieces 考查名词复数, piece 是可数名词,根据空前的修饰词 several dozen 可知,此处用所给名词的复数。
- 67. with 考查介词。此处意为"盒子上带有字",故此处用介词 with。
- 68. have enjoyed/have been enjoying 考查动词的时态。根据空前的从句"Since+句子(时态是一般过去时)"可知,主句的谓语动词用现在完成时或现在完成进行时。
- 69. disbelief 考查词形转换。根据空前的修饰词 a 可知,此处用所给动词的名词。
- 70. it 考查代词。此处指代前面提到的 the idea. 故用代词 it。

#### 短文改错

Last Sunday's afternoon. I went sightseeing in the East Lake Park. When I was enjoying the lantastic scenery of the lake. Sunday

something unpleasant had caught my eye. A young couple in the boat were eating, drinking but talking loudly. What's worse, they

spat and even threw <u>rubbishes</u> into the lake, totally <u>ignore</u> the noticeable sign "No Littering" nearby,

Such improper behavior has left me deeply in thought, If all visitors do as a couple did, the lake will soon be severely polluting, the polluted

We must mind their behavior in public places. Only in this way can we live A clean and beautiful surroundings.

V.

书面表达

One possible version:

Dear Allen,

Knowing that you will have to stay in China instead of going home during the upcoming winter vacation. I'm writing to invite you to spend the Spring Festival with my family. I wonder if you could come to my house at 9:00 am, January 20.

The Spring Festival is the most distinctive traditional Chinese festival. We will put up various decorations to add the mood of celebration. We will also make dumplings and set off fireworks. All the members of the family will gather to enjoy a reunion dinner.

My family are expecting your arrival with sincerity. I do hope you can join us.

Yours.

Li Hua

【高三 12 月质量检测・英语参考答案 第 4 页(共 4 页)】

LG



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。



# 🏗 微信搜一搜

Q 自主选拔在线





13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018